
BLPA Annual Meeting
July 28, 2012
10:00 AM 

Camp Wabasso
Attending: 36 Paid Members in attendance, as well as many others

Meeting called to order at 10:10 AM
· Welcome-
·  Cynde welcomed all  to the 62nd Annual Meeting of BLPA and introduced the Board and Committee members to the Membership. She acknowledged and thanked the Board and Committee members for the hard work over the past year.
· Moment of Silence – A Moment of Silence was held for those Members who passed away this past year-
· Elsie Bailey
· William Lyscars

· Dwight Dellert

· Terri Gori

· Cindy Hoffman

· Clerks’ Report:  Betsy Fowler
· Betsy thanked Peg Demone (Membership), Justin Shumway (Web-site) and Julie Mundy (Newsletter) for their help with the work of the Clerk this year.
· Betsy reminded all Members to help us reach out to any potential new Members, if you have new neighbors, new generations, etc—please let us know names and we will reach out to anyone who might be interested in becoming a Member.  Please keep all contact info current.
· Betsy presented the recommendation from the Board of Directors that the minutes from the July 24, 2011 Annual meeting be approved.  Vicki Willard moved that the minutes be accepted. Seconded by Bruce Ellsworth.    VOTE- APPROVED- Unanimous
· Peg DeMone reported on MEMBERSHIP.  To date 85  paid Members. We also have sent 2 complimentary and 3 Lifetime Memberships .  
· Peg also reported that we have had 7 donations totaling $520.00 and 2 Boat storage fees totaling $200.00
Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Wright

·  Bob Wright presented the proposed budget for Fiscal Year 2013-14. It is noted that there is no item listed for Legal Fees.  This is for two reasons: 1)We believe the bulk of our legal fees related to securing easements for the dam have occurred and 2) the Board has determined that any legal fees associated with these easements can be paid from our Capital fund, as these costs are directly associated with the maintenance of the dam.   
· MOTION: Janet Luca moved that the Proposed FY 2013-14 Budget be accepted. Seconded by Laura Hallahan. Vote- APPROVED- Unanimous.

· Bob reported that the Board of Directors is recommending that the Annual Dues for 2013-14 remain the same as this year at $70.00. The budget for FY 2013-14 was developed based on using the same fee as this year.  MOTION:  Bruce Ellsworth moved that we set the dues for 2013-14 at $70.00 as recommended by the Board of Directors. Seconded by Janet Luca. VOTE: APPROVED- Unanimous.
· Betsy informed the Membership of the donations received to date in memory of Elsie Bailey.  The amount is $1,445.00.
· PROPERTY REPORTS:

· DAM- Bruce Ellsworth

· Bruce reports that the Dam is remains in good condition.
· We have had no inspections or visits from the State this year.
· Bruce has prepared a petition for the Membership to lower the lake in the Fall of 2013. The last time the lake was lowered was 5 years ago. 
· MOTION: Bruce Ellsworth moved BLPA move forward with the necessary plans to conduct the lake lowering in September of 2013. Seconded by Janet Luca. Vote- APPROVED- Unanimous.

· Bruce noted that the boards on the Dam would be pulled shortly after Labor Day in September 2013. He reminded the Membership that any work they may plan to do along the shore line could require approval and/or permits from the State, which can take some time. He advised that people consider dealing with these requirements soon.
· BEACH MANAGEMENT- Janet Luca

· Janet reported that everything is going well with the Beach. 
· NEHSA event at the Beach last week went well.
·  No new activities to report.
· BEACH MANAGER: Carrie Godkin

· Carrie thanked the Members who donated towards the flowers at the Beach.
· To date 7 Seasonal access passes for $50.00/piece have been sold.
· Boat Launching activity is high.
· Geese are a problem this year. Reflectors have been bought to try to deter the Geese.  Beware the Geese!
· EASEMENT/WATER RIGHTS- Bruce Ellsworth

· Bruce reports that we now have all the necessary paperwork for the Easement with the Forster family. He also reports that one of the Right of Way agreements is completed. We continue to work with a family on the one other Right of Way. These Easements and/or Rights of Way for the properties involved allow us access to the dam if needed for repairs and/or maintenance.
· BLPA also incurred legal expenses because we needed to properly register the dam in the name of the Association.
· Legal expenses have been significant, but we are fairly sure that the bulk of the legal expenses related to this issue have been paid at this time.
· Conservation and Water Quality Reports – Leon Malan
· CONSERVATION

· Leon reported that recent water testing indicates that our water quality is still good. We continue to test 3 times per year.
· Leon explained that we must continue to be aware of activities throughout the Watershed that may impact the lake.
· At a recent meeting the Board voted to add two more testing sites in the Watershed- one on Billings Pond and one of Russell Pond, as both of these ponds feed directly into Blaisdell.
· Leon asked for anyone who might be interested in being trained to conduct the water quality testing, with more sites added he would like some help with this process. He will provide some preliminary training and then would ask anyone interested to attend the DES training in the Spring.  Sign-up sheet provided.
· Leon also noted that while we are still without invasive weed species in the lake, it may look like there is more weed activity this year. This is due to the fact that the Lake is low this year and the weather has been quite warm.  He encourages us not to remove or disturb these good aquatic plants as they help keep our water quality high.
· Leon also noted that when we inspect boats and trailers for weeds, we should also be looking for mud and other dirt.  There is a new invasive Asian Clam that can be in the mud, as well as seeds from other invasive weeds.
· Leon also noted that our Weed Watch program is working, it shows boaters and the general public that we are concerned about our Water Quality,etc.
· Weed Inspection – Sharon Kenrick

· Sharon reports that of our 85 paid Members – 24 families have signed up to do Weed Watch. 
· More help is needed—31 slots remain unfilled for the remainder of the summer. We only “man” the beach for this on week-ends.
· Call Sharon if you can help.
· It was noted that when doing Weed Watch , we are also asked to be sure that anyone coming to use the Beach is a paid Member.  The list of Members is available in the mailbox at the Beach.
· Carrie reports that she has noted an increase in the number of people trying to access the Beach who are not members.  
· Weed Inspection Issue/ Access- Steve Domber/Leon Malan

· Steve reported that the Beach Management Committee has brought the issue of the on-going struggle to find enough Members to “man” Weed Watch.  We have had many more unfilled time slots in the past year.
· At our recent Board meeting several ideas were discussed. Including the idea of locking the gate at the beach and providing access to Members only by way of a combination lock or by having to call the Beach Manager or others to obtain access. 
· Discussion/Questions: 
· Don’t we miss many early morning boaters – since we don’t start Weed Watch until 8 AM.  Carrie catches anyone she can. 
· We do have the right to lock the gate and make access more difficult.
· This may be viewed by the Town of Sutton and/or the State of NH negatively and might encourage the State to commandeer access for the Public. 
· The Board is NOT recommending that we lock the gate, this will be perceived negatively locally.
· Can we improve and update our signage- 
· We must remember that our Beach Access is NOT the only access point on the lake.  While we are doing a good job at Weed Watch—many residents/Members around the lake have private access.
· All of us must be sure any visitors/renters are not launching boats/trailers with possible invasive weeds/species.
· WE DO HAVE THE RIGHT TO DENY A BOAT ACCESS AT THE BEACH IF WE ARE CONCERNED ABOUT ANYTHING NOTED ON THE BOAT OR TRAILER.
· We are NOT the experts on positive identification of any specific invasive species, but we can ask boaters to clean their boats and trailers if we have a concern.
· DES has many documents and brochures available for our use.
· Boaters can be directed to various “Boat Stations” available in the area.  There is a Boat Station at the Sunapee Circle.
·  TASK: Beach Management Committee to look into any brochures or documents we may want to have available at the Beach to distribute to boaters and/or to recommend to our Membership.
· TASK: Beach Management Committee to ensure that the List of Lakes already documented to have invasive species be available at the Beach Mailbox.
· TASK: Beach Management Committee to ensure that the list of Boat Stations be available at the Beach mailbox.

· TASK:  Board and Exec Comm to look into this.

· TASK: Update and write up the Protocols/Procedural steps required of anyone doing Weed Watch. Have this available at the Beach and have it posted to the Web-Site. 
· TASK: Look into any more detailed info we may want to post on the web-site and/ or for the Newsletter.

· Slate of Nominees:

· Steve Domber reported that the Board  recommends the following: 
· OFFICERS: President- Steve Domber, Vice-President – Vicki Willard, Treasurer- Bob Wright and Clerk- Betsy Fowler

· Board Members:  Cynde Robbins- Term 2013-15, Jeff Ellsworth 2013-15, Kristine Mozes- 2013-15 and Justin Shumway to complete the two year term vacated by Vicki Willard- 2013 – 14.

· MOTION: Bob Wright moved we recommend the slate to the Membership. Seconded by Peg DeMone. VOTE- APPROVED-  Unanimous

· Completing their terms this year are : Dick Seale, Pat Skeffington, Mary-Lee O’Brien.
· Steve thanked everyone for their work and efforts.
· Water Safety Report-

· Carrie noted that she has been told by the Fish and Game folks that Boater/Water safety guidelines in the state were updated this year.
· Members are encouraged to look on-line for any new rules/regulations.
· Some Members are concerned about the on-going issue of high speed too close to shore, wake damage, etc.
· We will continue to remind Members of Wake Speed rules by way of the Newsletter and web-site. This is an on-going issue which we will continue to address.
· Concern about fishing close to shore and lures being left on docks, boat covers, etc. Again- we can continue to educate folks on “etiquette”- however, we have no authority to restrict fishing close to shore. 
· Those who rent out their property should be sure to explain Boater/Water Safety rules to their renters.
· BY-LAW AMENDMENT—Bruce Ellsworth

· Bruce reported for the committee appointed to review the By-Laws for amendment.
· The By-Laws had not been updated to include the Beach Management role for BLPA since we obtained the Beach property.
· The Membership was properly notified of the recommended amendments-
· MOTION : Bruce moved that we make the following amendments (two bullets below). Seconded by Dave Young.
· Article II- Add a Section “J” “Own,operate and maintain Wright’s Beach in a manner that will: 1) Contribute to the continued environmental protection of Blaisdell Lake. 2) Provide recreational beach access to voting members of the Association. 3) Provide boat launching access to the general public. 4) Develop and enforce beach regulations. and 5) Allow consideration of non-member beach usage.
· Update Article IV- re Membership – “Change the word ‘development’ to “preservation’ in Section A.
· FRIENDLY AMENDMENT by Dick Manuel- In Artivle II – in #3 – change tahe word “Provide” to “Manage”- agreed by all
· Hand vote conducted-  VOTE- APPROVED – 36 Yes  0 No—By Law Amendments w/ revision APPROVED.

· It was noted that our current printed By-Laws also have a “History of Lake” section that will also be updated.
· The Amended By-Laws will be printed and will be posted to the Web-site.
· NEHSA review

· Cynde reviewed the NEHSA/VA event this week. All went well.
· Cynde explained to the Members the meetings and preliminary work that went in to planning  the event this year.

· BLPA does NOT sponsor this event, but the Board is responsible for ensuring that BLPA is as protected from liability as we can be. 
· We have an improved relationship with the 3 agencies involved in this activity.
· Dave and Board thanked Cynde for her hard work and strong commitment to working with all the groups involved on this issue. 
· It was made clear that this event required year-to-year approval by the BLPA board.
· MOTION: Sharon Kenrick moved that the Board of Directors be allowed to consider an application from NEHSA/Boston VA for use of the Lake in 2013 for their event. Application does not guarantee approval. Seconded by Janet Luca. VOTE- APPROVED- Unanimous. 

· THANKS CYNDE!!!!!
· FLOOD ZONE/FEMA Mapping – Laura Hallahan/Steve Domber
· Laura explained to the Members that Lake Blaisdell, along with many other lakes in NH, was recently re-mapped by FEMA and that many of the properties around the lake are now considered to be in the Flood Zone.
· This has many implications for property owners for insurance purposes.
· Anyone re-financing, selling or transferring property may run into issues with their mortgage companies.
· Some insurance and mortgage companies may require insurance without notice
· Steve has been in touch with FEMA to determine how calculations were made and what steps may need to be taken to remove or waive a property from the Flood Zone map.
· Laura explained that a local engineer has been working with some property owners to obtain waivers.
· TASK: BLPA will set up a separate meeting with engineers and perhaps with a representative from FEMA soon so that we can get more detailed information.
· It may be possible for us to work on some sort of “group rate” if there are enough folks interested in obtaining waivers.
· This is a complicated issue and impacts some more than others.
· A sign up sheet was available and we will set up a separate discussion on this issue.
· Members will also be notified by e-mail about this meeting.
· Ausbon-Sargent Meeting- Cynde Robbins

· Cynde reported that Ausbon-Sargent Land Preservation Trust has offered again to meet with anyone interested to discuss Land Preservation, Conservation Easements, Estate Planning, etc.
· TASK: Cynde/BLPA will set this meeting up soon.

· A sign up list was provided.
· Members will be notified by e-mail.
· ADJOURN- Motion by Dave Young- Seconded by Vicki Willard.

· Meeting adjourned 11:51 AM

Respectfully submitted:

Betsy Fowler—BLPA Clerk

July 28, 2012


